
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE 

HELD ON 8 JUNE 2004


EX.210/04 GRASS CUTTING SERVICE – REVIEW (Key decision)

Portfolio Infrastructure, Environment and Transport

Subject Matter

To consider a report from the Head of Commercial and Technical Services (CTS.16/04) on a review of the grass cutting and weed control service undertaken using Best Value principles. The Council’s current grass cutting specification had been established over 15 years ago. Since that time standards have changed, public expectation has increased and climatic/weather conditions have changed which has extended the growing period and increased the level of grass growth. He also informed the Executive that a key factor in operating the grass cutting and weed control service was the relationship between the Council and Carlisle Housing Association as the City Council was currently contracted to provide grass cutting and ground maintenance work on their behalf. The current contract ended on 31 March 2005.

The review had highlighted a range of options which the Executive may wish to consider – 

Option 1 - Do nothing;

Whilst this would avoid increased expenditure in 2005/06, the quality of grass cutting may not meet public expectations, there would be ongoing pressure on resources and on other areas of grounds work.

Option 2 - Amend the service to respond to weather conditions/service pressures;

An improvement plan was submitted which would provide service improvements and maintain and develop standards. However, weather conditions may still have a negative impact and financial implications which would increase the budget requirements. This option included increasing the number of grass cuts per year to 18.

Option 3 - Limited improvements;

The Executive may wish to progress some of the items set out in the improvement plan with the advantages/disadvantages assessed for each.

Summary of options rejected

Option1 – do nothing and Option 3 – limited improvements, were rejected.

DECISION

1. That the Executive considers that Option 2, but limited to 15 cuts per year, should be the preferred option and the report be referred to the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for comment. 

2. That following consideration of the views of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee, the matter be referred for consideration as part of the 2005/06 Budget process. 

Reasons for Decision

The Executive recognised that improvements were needed to this front line service and recommended Option 2, limited to 15 grass cuts per year, as the most suitable option to effect those improvements.

The matter has also been referred to Overview and Scrutiny and a final decision will be taken as part of the 2005/06 Budget deliberations.

